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Chairman Klemin and Members of the Committee:

The North Dakota Human Rights Coalition opposes HCR 3013 and strongly urges this committee
to recommend a do not pass. North Dakota should protect the rights of and extend acceptance and
kindness to all its citizens. This resolution seeks to do the opposite. The ideas put forth in this
resolution are extraordinarily harmful to many North Dakotans and Americans who deserve equal
rights and respect.

The idea that same sex families are in any way less stable and beneficial to our State and Country
than opposite-sex families has been disproven in courts, that is how Obergefell came about, Courts
have the power to review legislation and determine whether it complies with our Constitution.
North Dakota’s Constitution contains more protections for individual liberty and the pursuit of
happiness than the US Constitution. When laws are passed based on discriminatory attitudes or
the desire to impose one form of religion on all citizens and fail to advance any actual interests of
the government, they are deemed unconstitutional. That is why the Supreme Court upheld the
determination that excluding same sex couples from the ability to legally marry was
unconstitutional. Americans’ political views support Obergefell and the recognition of same sex
marriage. Including same sex couples in the group of Americans who can benefit from the legal

Furthermore, the testimony of the prime sponsor examines North Dakotans’ right to marriage
based on his understanding of biblical text and based on legal principles that are hundreds of years
old. It is good for the members of this body to consider the dangers and flaws of relying on
governing principles and documents drafted hundreds of years ago that were created without the

owning property.

This perspective — strict “originalism” - seeks to return us to rules and laws that written at a time
when most people were excluded from being represented in government. By that logic, we are
setting a standard that also argues for removing women from public office and only allows white
people to have a role in government. Indigenous people, who lived here well before the “anglo-
american” system of government was established by Europeans who immigrated to, and eventually

women and people of color, should not ignore that the arguments advanced in the prime sponsor’s
testimony, when taken to their logical exclusion, argue that only people like him, who believe what
he does, deserve a voice in our government. That is not who we are, nor who we should seek to
be. Please recommend a do not pass on HCR 3013.



